
 
 

      
                                                                                                                                  

May 30, 2019 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re: Reply Comments  

In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power's Proposed Changes to Schedule 73, 
Subscriber Solar Program Rider Optional 
Docket No. 19-035-T08 
 

On May 10, 2019, the Public Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) issued a Notice of 
Filing and Comment period in the above referenced matter, allowing parties to file comments and 
reply comments by May 23 and 30, 2019, respectively. The Office of Consumer Services (“OCS”) 
filed comments May 21, 2019, and the Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”) and Utah Associated 
of Energy Users (“UAE”) filed comments May 23, 2019. Rocky Mountain Power  
(the “Company”) provides these reply comments in response to comments filed by the 
aforementioned parties. 
 
The DPU, OCS, and UAE all had various concerns about the Company’s filing and did not support 
the proposed changes with the evidence provided on record. The Company would like to address 
parties’ concerns, however is unable to do so in time for these reply comments. Therefore, the 
Company supports a suspension order at this time and proposes to work with parties off the record 
to schedule an informal workshop. Once workshop(s) have taken place, the Company intends to 
file supplemental information and request a scheduling conference to allow for another round of 
comments. 
 
The Company was able to discuss this course of action for the docket with the OCS and DPU, both 
of which are supportive. The Company appreciates the time and effort parties have spent 
evaluating the proposed changes and looks forward to addressing concerns through informal 
workshops. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael S. Snow 
Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
  

1407 West North Temple, Suite 330 
 Salt Lake City, Utah 84116 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

Advice No. 19-09 
Docket No. 19-035-T08 

 
I hereby certify that on May 30, 2019, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 
by electronic mail to the following: 
 
Utah Office of Consumer Services 

Michele Beck mbeck@utah.gov 

Division of Public Utilities 

Bob Davis radavis@utah.gov  

 dpudatarequest@utah.gov 

Rocky Mountain Power 

Data Request Response Center datarequest@pacificorp.com 

Michael Snow michael.snow@pacificorp.com 

Jana Saba jana.saba@pacificorp.com 
utahdockets@pacificorp.com 

 
 
_____________________________ 
Kaley McNay 
Coordinator, Regulatory Operations 

 


